July/2017 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, July 10, 2017 with 11 members present. 

Eli Paulsrud prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

The total income for the month was $34,163.51, total expenses were $22,636.87 with an ending balance of $112,254.65. There is $58,462.21 in the general fund. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report.

The trustees reported that there was a leak in the women’s restroom this past month. That was repaired but there are a few ceiling tiles to be replaced yet. The faucets were also replaced. An estimate was shown from Marcus Lumber as to how much it would cost to replace some windows and do some updating at the parsonage. The trustees will look into that, and make a priority list as to what will be done first. Pastor Chris shared some electrical needs at the parsonage and Tim Petersen will be contacting Nelson Electric to get that done. The hosta’s and plants outside of the church need to be watered a couple times a week, an email will be sent out looking for that help. Also we would like to get rid of the piano in the back of the sanctuary, an email will also be sent out for that. It was decided to post a note by the thermostats that if people adjust them, they also need to adjust them back when they leave the church. 

Pastor Chris shared that he has been spending time learning who the people are, about the ministries here at MEFC and understanding where the church is and what has brought us to this point. He plans to spend more time with the Deacons and Elder, work with the leadership groups, and then with the church as a whole to get a feel as to a clearly defined vision, and to see what God’s overall purpose is for us as individuals and as a church are and the mission He has given us!

Pastor Pete shared that he was impressed with the youth members that shared at the Haiti Meal. He is happy with the spiritual growth of the group. The Area 56 enjoyed their time at the Petersen’s and mini golfing at Cleghorn. The first Stoking the Fire fellowship was attended by 5 families and they plan to have another one at the end of July at Farvers, and one in August at church. 

Scott said that the Haiti trip was very well planned by Pastor Pete and Scott was very appreciative of all Pete’s work! 

Karen Johnson read the deaconess report as Pat was unable to be there. They continue to work on welcoming new attendees. They are planning a farewell gathering for Liz and Kathy on the 18th and possibly a family picnic at the Cleghorn Community Center in August. Thank you to the Skokan’s for donating several gray tablecloths, which will be behind the stage in a couple tubs. 

The Deacons covered several items in their meeting. They had received the letter from Eric & Jamie Staveness about their ending their ministry with the Navigators at the beginning of July. It was decided to give them a $250 love offering paid directly to Eric & Jamie. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting. 

